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Dear Praying Friends,  

 

Keeping you informed about our graduates lets you know what God is doing in their                                                                       

lives so that you may understand that the investment you have made is not in vain.  Our                                                             

last prayer letter ended with graduate’s # 84 & 85 (Erick and Carmen) who graduated in                                                  

2016.  They are pictured to the right (top row, in the middle).   

 

Daniel Reyna, graduated in 2016 and is graduate # 86.  He comes to us from the Iglesia Bautista Emaús, 

in Apodaca.  He was saved and baptized under the pastor’s ministry (Eliud Chapa), called to preach, and is 

involved as a Sunday school teacher, in the music ministry, and in the visitation program of the church.  

Pray that he will follow God’s leadership in His life as to where He would have him serve. 

 

 Jesús Barba, graduated in 2016 and is graduate # 87.  He was saved in another ministry and                                   

I had the privilege of baptizing him.  I called him my “tree man” for he donated & planted several trees around                                               

the church building.  He was active in Bible School since he started in 2012, helping as a teacher in the Sunday  m                     

school and being one of the head ushers.  The Lord has called him to Dominican Republic to serve as a  

missionary!  (Pray as he follows through with an intern program to help him with his calling.) 
 

Daniel Cazares is graduate # 88 of the 2016 graduating class.  He was brought to our church by Chuy 

Palomo (who is on deputation to go to Korea).  He saw the changed life of Bro. Palomo, and got saved, 

was baptized, and started in the Bible Institute.  He preaches, is a teacher in Sunday school, bus route 

leader, participates in visitation, is an usher and works in the radio program of the church.  The Lord has 

called him to Venezuela, and he will go out on furlough this next year!   
 

Graduate # 89 of the 2016 class is Roberto Espinoza came to us originally from another work.  Their church                             

had a split and he and his family ended up in our church.  By the time he graduated, he was called to preach                      

and then started the “Airport Mission” (a sub-division near the Monterrey airport).  He preaches, has a bus                       

route, and is a Sunday school teacher.  Pray for this work as they grow and as they look for property.   
 

Omar Medellín comes to us from the Iglesia Bautista Betel, in Guadalupe, N.L.  He is the 

90th graduate and is still seeking God’s will in his life.  In the meantime, he is 

participating in his church with a bus route, visitation, as a teacher in Sunday school and 

preaches occasionally.  We thank God that there are several churches involved in sending 

students to our institute.  
 

 Last, but not least, is Gary Leal, graduate # 91 of the 2016 graduating class.  He was 

saved and baptized under our ministry in Bethesda Monterrey, and up until his graduation, he was helping on 

a bus route, taught children in Sunday school, participated in visitation and was an usher.  Now he helps his Dad, (René 

Leal, a graduate of our institute also) who pastors the Lion of Juda Baptist Church in Monterrey.   
 

We now have representatives of our institute in many countries of the world: In the US (Florida, Texas, Oklahoma & 

Indiana), Mexico, Guatemala, Panama, Peru, Japan, Korea, Argentina & Poland!  (Pretty soon in Venezuela, Dominican 

Republic and Spain!).  
 

You make it possible for us to teach the Word of God to Hispanics so that they can reach the world for Christ! 
 

In Him, 

 

 
 

 
 
 

Daniel L. Jones, Sr 

Received for the Institute in March and April, 2017 $____________ 

¡Muchas Gracias!  Thank You!   

 

Received for the C.L. Jones Memorial Fund in March and April, 2017 

$_________Thank you! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


